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Advent Prayer  

> Enkindle Our Hope 
 

 

Emmanuel, 

 

Our world waits in darkness longing for Your light. 

 

In the midst of darkness, enkindle our hope. 

 

As we long for lasting peace in the midst of war, Be with us. 

 

As we long for families to be reunited, Be with us. 

 

As we long for enemies to be reconciled, Be with us. 

 

As we long for cures and healings, Be with us. 

 

As we long for decent jobs and economic security, Be with us. 

 

As we long for love and community, Be with us. 

 

Fulfill the deepest longings of your people and 

 

Dispel the darkness in our hearts 

 

And in our world. 

 

Let your Word ignite the hope the world needs 

 

To bring to life your love and justice.  

 

Amen. 

 

(Katherine Feely, S.N.D.) 

 



 

Term Dates for 2018  
 
 

TERM 1:  

Friday, 2 February ï Thursday, 29 March 

 

TERM 3: 

Tuesday, 17 July ï Friday, 21 September 
 

TERM 2: 

Monday, 16 April ï Friday, 29 June 
 

 

TERM 4: 

Monday, 8 October ï Thursday, 6 December 
 

 

 

The Fortnight Ahead  
 

 

Monday 3 December  

 

 

Student Philippines 
Immersion 

 

Monday 10 December  

 

 

Student Philippines 
Immersion 

 

Tuesday 4 December 

 

 

Student Philippines 
Immersion 

Year 7 Grandparentsô 
Morning Tea 

St Catherineôs Christmas 
Carols 

Oaklea Hall ï Christmas 
Carols 

 

Tuesday 11 December 

 

 

Student Philippines 
Immersion 

 

Wednesday 5 December 

 

 

Student Philippines 
Immersion 

ECP Final Day 

Year 8 Geography 
Orienteering 

Year 7 Swimming 

 

 

Wednesday 12 December 

 

 

Student Philippines 
Immersion 

 

Thursday 6 December 

 

 

Student Philippines 
Immersion 

Years 7 to 11 FINAL DAY 

End of year College Mass 

 

 

Thursday 13 December 

 

 

Final Day for Staff 

Staff Mass 

 

Friday 7 December 

 

 

Student Philippines 
Immersion 

Years 8 to 10, 2019 New 
Studentsô Orientation 

 

Friday 14 December 

 

 

VCE Results Released 

 

Saturday 8 December 

 

 

Sunday 9 December 

 

 

Student Philippines 
Immersion 

 

Student Philippines 
Immersion 

Tuesday 25 December 

 

Wednesday 26 December 

Christmas Day 

 

Boxing Day 

 



 

2019 > Term 1 Important Dates  
 

 

Monday 21 January   

 

 

Office Re-Opens 

 

 

Friday 1 February 

 

 

Years 7 and 12 Commence 

 

Saturday 26 January 

 

 

Australia Day 

 

Monday 4 February 

 

 

Years 8 to 11 Commence 

Monday 28 January  

 

Australia Day Holiday 
(observed Date) 

  

 
 
 
 
 

Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The final College Board meeting for 2018 was held in mid-November. I thank the members of the Board for their 
ongoing support of all aspects of College life - spiritual, academic, artistic, sporting, leadership and community. The 
College community acknowledges the work of the Board and is greatly indebted to them for their commitment to 
ensure ongoing success. To Fathers John Magri, Andrew McCarter, Shibu Joseph and Mons Stuart Hall, 
Mr Michael Hanney (College Chair), Mrs Genevieve Muir-Smith, Mr Kingsley McRae, Mr Ean Brewty, Mrs Maria 
Pisano, Mr Peter Quinn, Ms Tina Pascuzzi, Mr Sunil Thomas, Sr Madeleine Barlow RNDM, Ms Jenny Bilton and 
Mr Brendan OôLoghlen, thank you from the College community.  We especially acknowledge the leadership of  
Mr Michael Hanney as Chairperson of the Board in 2018.  
 
Nina Marben, Melissa Roark, Felicity Smart, Jessica Tod, Georgia Caputo, Flavia Antoniazzi, Tenzin Cohen, Yvette 
Harper, Arabella Howard and Agnes James, accompanied by Sister Madeleine Barlow, Caroline Duckett and 
Margaret Connolly departed for the RNDM Immersion to the Philippines on Friday, 30 November. The young 
women will experience first-hand the ministry of the RNDM Sisters in Manila as they serve the people of that 
expansive city.  The group will assist at the Kuya Center for Boys, microcredit programs around Manila, and 
education classes on the streets at Commonwealth Markets.  They will spend time at Peopleôs Recovery, 
Empowerment and Development Assistance (PREDA) Foundation in Olongapo City.  This organisation was 
established by Father Shay Cullen, a Columbian priest from Ireland in 1974.  It provides an amazing range of 
services to support young people who are at risk of being trafficked or have been illegally detained by authorities.   
I commend these young women who are reaching out to encounter the poor and disenfranchised people of the 
Philippines.  Once again we offer our grateful thanks to the Sisters of Our Lady of the Missions who demonstrate 
beautiful hospitality and provide enriching experiences to the members of our community. 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Diluni Fernando 
Year 12 

 

Valedictory Award 

 

Talia Zidar 
Year 12 

 

Caltex Best All Rounder 
Award 

 

Elisha Duckett 
Year 12 

 

Higgins Medal 
Leadership Award 
(Kelly OôDwyer MP) 

 

 

Aurora Lahur 
Year 9 

 

STEM Subject  
Excellence Award 

(Steve Dimopoulos MP) 
 

Georgia Caputo 
Year 11 

 

Community Service 
Rotary Award 

(Rotary Club of Oakleigh) 
 

Jessica Tod 
Year 11 

 

Community Service 
Rotary Award 

(Rotary Club of Oakleigh) 
 

 
Sofia Tikellis 

Year 10 
 

Norman A Smith 
Memorial Scholarship 

Award 
(Waverley RSL)  

Gemma DôAngelo 
Year 12 

 

VET Student of 
the Year Award 

 

 

 

 
 
 

At the end of this year we farewell a number of staff members:  Kathy Smith, Jane OôLoughlin, Julie Paprzycki, 
Annie Carrie and Debra Bender complete their contracts.  Peter Smith is retiring and Anthony Tropea has resigned 
from his Music Administratorôs Role.  We wish our departing staff members well in their future endeavours. 
 
Alice Lewandowski, Kaz Lewandowski, Laura Dixon and Ruth Paterson will begin long service leave at the start of 
the 2019 school year.  They will be rejoining our community after their leave later in 2019. We wish them an 
enriching and re-energising period of leave.  
 
Our Indonesian Teacher Assistant, Regalia Sariputra, concludes her placement at Sacred Heart and returns to 

Indonesia in early December.  We thank Regalia for the wonderful assistance given in the Indonesian classes over 

the last semester. 

Farewell 
 

Awards Night 
 

Congratulations to the many prizewinners who were celebrated at the Annual Awards Night on Thursday, 
29 November.  Thank you to all those members of our community who attended this wonderful celebration of 
excellence at Sacred Heart. The Student Leaders of 2019 were outstanding hosts leading the proceedings 
throughout the evening.  Thank you to Bana Tut, Ebony Kellett, Abi Rayen, Viranda Madurapperuma, Elinia Topetai 
and Kara Bernardo.  I particularly congratulate the following students who received special awards on the evening. 
 

Special Awards announced on the evening  > > > 

 



Dana Fomin 
Year 10 

 

Monash Scholarsô Program 

 

Melanie Noonan 
Year 10 

 

Monash Scholarsô Program 

 

 
Tania Tran 

Year 10 
 

Monash Scholarsô Program 

 

 

Jodie Do 
Year 10 

 

Kwong Lee Dow 
Scholarship 

(University of Melbourne) 
 

Jovita DôSouza 
Year 11 

 

Deakin University Young 
Influencersô Award 

 

 
Milla Sievers 

Year 12 
 

University of Melbourne 
Melbourne Principalsô 

Scholarship Award  

 

Isini Buthgamuwa 
Year 12 

 

Australian Defence Force 
(ADF) Award 

 

Isabella Cook 
Year 10 

 

Australian Defence Force 
(ADF) Award 

 

 

 

 

Janet Suryadi 
Year 12 

 

Sr Theresa Parish Award 

 

Natalie Botros 
Year 11 

 

RNDM Award 

 

  

 
 
 
 

Claudia Heil 
Year 7 

 

Euphrasie Barbier Award 

 

Oneli Buthgamuwa 
Year 8 

 

Euphrasie Barbier Award 

 

Tessa Ryan 
Year 9 

 

Euphrasie Barbier Award 

 
      

Dana Fomin 
Year 10 

 

Euphrasie Barbier Award 

 

Ella Calderone 
Year 11 

 

Euphrasie Barbier Award 

 

Krizelle Velasco 
Year 12 

 

Euphrasie Barbier Award 

 

 

Grace Do 
Year 7 

 

Principalôs Award 

 

Sofia Lumo 
Year 8 

 

Principalôs Award 

 

Aurora Lahur 
Year 9 

 

Principalôs Award 

 
      

Reena Dilinger 
Year 10 

 

Principalôs Award 

 

Emily Stewart 
Year 11 

 

Principalôs Award 

 

Chloe Ryan 
Year 12 

 

Principalôs Award 

 
      

 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations 

to the Many 

Prizewinners 



 
 
 
 
 

 
Eudocia Filippis 

Year 12 
 

Marlene Smith Award 

 

Natalie Botros 
Year 11 

 

Community Music Award 

 

  

      
 

 
 

     

Claire OôBrien 
Year 12 

 

St Cecilia Award 

 

Aurora Lahur 
Year 9 

 

Board Chair Music Scholarôs 
Award 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you for your wonderful support throughout 2018.  To all in our community, may a peaceful and joyous 
Christmas be experienced with family and friends.  As we move through Advent to celebrate the great feast of 
Christmas we pray 
 
 

Lord, in these weeks of waiting for you  
Help us to be touched 
By all the small signs of peace and joy 
Which are in our midst.  (Peter Millar) 

 
 
Every blessing for a relaxing, safe and enjoyable holiday season. 
 
 
Christopher Dalton  
Principal   
 
ñThis Advent, make yourself small, make yourself humble, make yourself a servant of others and the Lord will give 
you the ability to understand how to make peace.ò  Pope Francis @Pontifex 4 December 2018 
 

 

 
Congratulations to Viranda Madurapperuma (Year 11) who has been successful in the 
United Nations Youth Australia Emerging Leadersô Program.  Viranda will travel to South 
East Asia in January 2019 with other young leaders from around Australia to explore the 
economic, cultural, political and historical aspects of three countries including Japan.  
Viranda, along with her companions will meet key people involved in business, politics, 
diplomacy, the Arts, NGOs and more.  We commend Viranda on her selection for the 
program and look forward to not only hearing about what she has learned, but also 
seeing the strength the program will bring to our student leadership team and Virandaôs 
role as Deputy College Captain Social Justice. 

 



 

Deputy Principal ï Wellbeing 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lost Property 
 

A notice was placed in SIMON for studentsô last 
week ï reminding them to check the lost property 
boxes by 5 December.  If your daughter is 
missing a school uniform item, lunchbox, clothing 
from a camp or anything else that may have been 
left behind at school or a school event, please 
ask her to come to the Front Office.  Items that 
have not been collected by 5 December will be 
donated to charity. 

 

Early Finish Days 
 
As part of the specific focus school review 
process, staff have engaged in regular 
professional learning workshops focussing on 
student engagement and learning.  As we 
continue the school improvement process, a 
structured staff professional learning program has 
been developed.  Students will be dismissed at 
2:45pm each Day 2 to facilitate staff professional 
learning workshops from 3:00 ï 4:30pm.  This will 
be effective from week commencing 4 February 
2019. 
 
Return to School 
 
Students in Years 7 and 12 will commence the 
2019 school year on Friday, 1 February with 
students in Years 8 ï 11 returning on Monday, 4 
February.   
 
Please ensure that your daughter returns to (or 
starts) school ready from the first day.  I would 
like to take the opportunity to remind students 
and parents/guardians of the Collegeôs uniform 
expectations.  Please refer to your daughterôs 
Student Planner - uniform section. Students must 
ensure that if they change their hair colour or get 
a piercing over the summer holiday period, they 
comply with College uniform expectations upon 
their return to school and throughout the school 
year. 

 

2019 School Year 
 

House Polo Shirts 
 
Students have a House and PE polo shirt.  As of 
the start of the 2019 school year, students may 
wear their House polo shirt to school for regular 
PE lessons or House events.  If a student is on 
an excursion or representing the College at a 
sporting event, the College PE polo is to be worn.  
Please also ensure your daughter wears plain 
white socks with her PE uniform. 
 
Key Dates 
 
Key dates for 2019 will be published on the 
College website in December ï once they have 
been finalised. 

 

Anaphylaxis & Asthma 
Management 
 

It is a government requirement that all students 
with asthma or anaphylaxis have a current 
management plan in place at the start of each 
school year.  The plan includes student medical 
information, action plans and strategies to 
reduce an incident at school and during offsite 
activities such as camps and excursions.   
 
We will post studentôs individual plans when the 
office re-opens on 21 January and require 
plans returned by the first day of the school 
year.  Asthma and anaphylaxis action plans 
and medication need to be up to date if we are 
to provide the best care possible.   
 
If you have any questions about the 
management plans or your daughter is likely to 
consult with a practitioner for her asthma or 
anaphylaxis over the holidays, please let us 
know and we can send the individual plan 
home earlier. 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Changing the Story for 
our Young People 
> A Parent/Carer Seminar  
 

 
Students from across our network of schools, 
with the help of Glenn Manton, explored the 
importance of conversations about 
Respectful Relationships taking place 
beyond the classroom and into our homes, 
sporting clubs and workplaces.  Students 
from Sacred Heart Girlsô College, Avila 
College, Mazenod College and Salesian 
College confidently and openly talked about 
Respectful Relationships, engaged with 
parents and staff in the exploration 
activities and delivered summaries and key 
messages at the end of the two-hour 
program on 15 November.  It was a great 
night with all those present being 
entertained and challenged.  It was an 
insightful and enlightening evening.  Well 
done to Year 9 students, Enza Rayen, Bella 
Versace and Patricia Savat, for your 
leadership on the night. 

 

Rather than give my perspective, Iôd much 
rather share feedback from one of our 
Sacred Heart parentsé  
 

        > > > 

Parentôs Voice 
  
óMy daughter and I talked about the benefits of 
an interactive learning event such as this; it 
was refreshing to actually make the time to 
converse.ô 
 
óSo often our communication is done in silence, 
through unspoken assumptions that can lead to 
many misunderstandings in todayôs fast paced 
and technology dependent world.ô 
 
óWe were of the same understanding that 
respectful relationships donôt just happen but 
are instead intentional acts of kindness through 
communication toward one another.ô 
 
óTherefore, it is reasonable to have the 
expectation that respectful relationships are 
fundamental life skills for providing a voice to 
ensure young adults can feel they are treated 
equally in our community regardless of gender 
identity, sexual orientation, culture and ability.ô 
 
óBy consciously providing a safe non-
judgmental space for both young women and 
men to have the freedom of equal rights, 
indifferent to gender stereotyping, we create 
the opportunity for gender equality to become 
more evident in todayôs discussions.ô 
 
óAs people of faith, followers of Jesus, we are 
called to model our love and respect for all 
people without prejudice as described by the 
Bible in, Galatians 5:22; but the fruit of the spirit 
is love, joy, peace, patience, goodness, 
kindness, faithfulness, gentleness and self-
control.ô 
 
óIn doing this we pray we will see all people 
living in mindfulness of their actions and striving 
to make time to demonstrate what respectful 
relationships can look like, by one thoughtful 
conversation at a time, impacting the world we 
live in today.ò (Maria Tomacev)ô 
 
óAs a school, we will continue to work with 
students and staff, especially in the area of 
student forums and in our day to day modelling. 
As a member of a Community of Practice, it is 
our intention to develop more opportunities for 
our school communities ï students, parents 
and staff ï to come together and develop better 
understandings around what are respectful 
relationships, why they are so important and 
how they can be nurtured.  Keep an eye out for 
more opportunities in 2019.ô 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Looking after your 
Wellbeing over the 
Holidays 
 

As students move into the long summer break, 
they may experience mixed emotions ï 
excitement that school is over for the year and 
Christmas will soon be here; nervousness as 
they await their Year 12 results; uncertainty as 
they move from school to post school life; not 
feeling as connected without the regular 
contact with their friends and peers that school 
provides and enjoying the freedom of the 
holiday period.  
 
The following article is taken from the 
Australian Government Learning Potential 
website 
(https://www.learningpotential.gov.au/summer-
holidays-ideas-for-teens).  Parents may also 
wish to visit the headspace website for more 
advice or support as they navigate the summer 
break with their adolescent child or children 
(https://headspace.org.au/friends-and-
family/life-issues/).  

 

Summer Holidays   
Ideas for Teens! 
 

The summer holidays are a chance for your 
teenager to have a break, recharge their 
batteries, and explore their interests without the 
pressures of school.  
 
It is also a great opportunity for you to spend 
some unhurried time together. Here are some 
ideas to help your teen make the most of the 
summer break. 

 

Rest and Relax! 
 
After a hectic year at school, try giving your 
teenager a bit of time to sleep in and enjoy 
lounging around the house without pressure to do 
anything particular. You could probably do with 
some time out too ï try setting aside a day to just 
relax and hang out with your teen, watch a movie 
or TV show, or make lunch together and sit 
outside and enjoy the sunshine. 
 
Get Stuck into a Book 
 
The summer holidays are a great time to enjoy a 
good book. If your teen feels like reading a book 
they will be studying next year thatôs great, but if 
they just want to read for pleasure or read up on a 
topic of interest ï thatôs great too! Encourage your 
teen to make the most of the summer weather 
and take their reading outside ï in the garden, at 
the beach or under a tree in the park. 
 
Connect with Friends and Family 
 
Reconnecting with friends and family and 
spending some unrushed time together over the 
summer holidays is great for your teenager. You 
could encourage your teen to help plan a family 
lunch or host a dinner party with their friends. 
 
Reflect and Plan Ahead 
 
Encourage your teen to spend some time to 
reflect on how they went at school over the past 
year ï what were the things that they enjoyed, 
achievements they are most proud of, what would 
they like to be different next year? Encourage 
your teen to identify some goals for the year 
ahead and help them make a plan for how they 
will achieve them. 
 
Set a Challenge 
 
If your teen enjoys getting into a project, try 
encouraging them to complete a óchallengeô over 
the holidays. It could be anything from designing 
and making a website, planting a herb or veggie 
garden, making a movie from old photos or 
learning how to change a car tyre ï whatever 
sparks their interest. 
 
Summer Job/Volunteering 
 
A summer job is a great way to keep your teen 
busy over summer - they can learn valuable life 
skills, meet new people and earn their own 
money. Volunteer work is also a great way to 
learn new skills and it can help boost your teenôs 
self-confidence. Try to help your teenager find 
volunteer opportunities that relate to their interests 
and skills ï hospitals, animal shelters, and nursing 
facilities can be good places to start.ò 
 

 
 

https://www.learningpotential.gov.au/summer-holidays-ideas-for-teens
https://www.learningpotential.gov.au/summer-holidays-ideas-for-teens
https://headspace.org.au/friends-and-family/life-issues/
https://headspace.org.au/friends-and-family/life-issues/


 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish all our students  
and families a blessed Christmas and relaxing holiday period.  
Thank you for your support as we have worked together this 
year to provide your daughter with the best environment and 
opportunities for her to learn, grow and deepen her 
understanding of herself and the world around her. 
 
 
Carmel Feeney 
Deputy Principal ï Student Wellbeing 
 

Some Ideas from Headspace  
 

On a Final Note > 
 



 

Mission and Ministry 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Saturday the 17th November, as a part of 
our R.E assignment, Rosalie and I volunteered 
at St Josephôs Parish Outreach for 3 hours to 
help further our knowledge and understanding 
of the importance of the Beatitudes and 
Catholic Social Teachings. 
 
We travelled to South Yarra to meet with 
Fr Michael and Trish, a volunteer, who showed 
us around and told us about the organisation. 
We worked at the food store - putting eggs into 
cartons so they were ready to give out and 
restocking the shelves. Once we were 
ready, we opened the food store to hand out 
the food supplies. Everyone who received 
assistance was friendly and very thankful for 
being able to get some much needed supplies.  
 
It was our first time volunteering and we both 
found it very interesting and fun. The staff and 
volunteers at St Josephôs Outreach were kind 
and helped us throughout the day. It was a 
joyous experience and we would gladly do it 
again.  
 
Georgia Rivans and Rosalie Tran   
Year 8 Blue 

 

Year 8 RE Program 
> Catholic Social Teaching in Action 
 

Big Sister / Little Sister Liturgy 

On Tuesday 16th October, the Big Sister / Little 
Sister Liturgy was held in Kendell Hall 
The purpose of this liturgy was for Year 7 Little 
Sisters to say goodbye to their Year 12 Big 
Sisters. 
 
One of the main highlights for me was a 
touching and emotional song sung by Kristyn 
Adamopoulos. 
 
Another highlight was when Year 7s and Year 
12s wrote messages to each other on paper. 
We all read the messages and then made 
paper chains with the paper. It was a great 
symbolic way of showing togetherness with the 
paper chain decorating the hall. 
 
It was sad for me to say goodbye to my big 
sister ï Krizelle Velasco. She was a good big 
sister and like a friend ï very caring. 
Overall, it is an experience that I will never 
forget! 
 
By Larissa Monteiro Year 7 Blue 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 11 Retreat Day at ACU  

On Tuesday the 20th of November the Year 11 students were provided with the opportunity to travel to the 
Australian Catholic University (ACU) to experience an enjoyable and insightful day in which we would develop 
skills to assist us in becoming strong female leaders within the Christian community. We reflected upon the 
ways in which we could embrace our values and faith and use them to empower ourselves and others.  
 
Our day began with a presentation by Annie Lawrence, a former parent of the College and a Catholic leader 
within our community. Annie spoke of the importance of being a faithful, fearless and fun leader in the Christian 
community. She told beautiful anecdotes about the many inspirational Christian women such as Mother 
Teresa, Moira Kelly and Rosa Parks. We then participated in a trust exercise with the whole year level which 
was both fun and challenging.  
 
Following this, three students from the class of 2017, Gemma Caputo, Pamela Politis and Meg Stewart, talked 
to us about their Year 12 journey and first year university experiences. They offered us advice and provided 
insight about their best tips and tricks to surviving Year 12. This was followed by a session where we 
discussed our values which culminated in a óvalues auctionô where different groups bid on the values they 
found most important to them. 
 
The day was a valuable transition from Year 11 to Year 12 and it gave us peace of mind about the journey we 
are about to embark on. Thank you to Ms Clarke and Mrs Peluso for organising the day, and to all the teachers 
who led the activities.  
 
Ebony Kellett (College Captain 2019) and Abi Rayen (Deputy College Captain: Faith 2019) 

 

 

 



Year 8 News 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 8 students from 8 Purple, Red and Silver enjoyed a 
fascinating day exploring all things Japanese as part of their 
studies of History. Dressed up in fabulous outfits that reflected 
Japanese culture, students experienced the medieval shogun 
world, decorated beautiful fans, learned some Japanese 
language, discovered the intricacies of calligraphy, created 
origami animals and shapes and participated in an energetic 
50 minutes of karate. Delicious sushi and other treats at 
lunchtime added to the atmosphere of the day.  
 
The Semester 2 Wellbeing Concert on Friday, 23 November 
provided some welcome academic relief. Four dance classes 
displayed their unique dance moves to the music from Annie, 
Footloose and The Little Mermaid. The Year 8 String 
Ensemble wowed the audience with their prowess playing 
óHollywood Suiteô, two students demonstrated their vocal skills 
with renditions of ñNot About Angelsò and ñSecond hand white 
baby grandò and six students entertained us with a clever  
piece of melodrama titled ñArachneò. Year 8 classes 
participated in the music night on Thursday, 22 November 
singing such favourites as Halleluiah and Lanterns. 
 
As part of the inter-Homeroom Wellbeing Big Ideas challenge, 
students from each Homeroom have created short films that 
address the important global issue of ñWasteò. With great 
prizes available in a range of categories and bonus points for 
creativity and teacher inclusion, the hard-fought competition 
has led to a constant buzz of activity in the Year 8 area. The 
best films will screen in the last week of term.  
 
During the final few days of the school year, Year 8 students 
will showcase their Gothic themed class work in an English 
incursion, have their navigation skills tested in a fun day of 
orienteering at Cardinia Park and also view the films on waste 
that have been short listed for awards. To conclude a fantastic 
year, a range of activities including the end of year school 
Mass, homeroom activities and carol singing have been 
organised. 
 
As this is my final report for the year, I hope you have enjoyed 
learning about all the great activities and learning 
opportunities your daughter has experienced this year. 
 
With my best wishes, 
 
Kate de Lacy 
Year 8 Level Leader 

  

Year 8  
     
 

 
 Winners of Best 

Outfits >  

 
Caroline Prakash, 
Trinity Nguyen, Moira 
Oras, Gabrielle 
Scherian, Caitlin Tan, 
Simone Song, Selina 
Zheng 

 

 



Careers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mrs Connolly will be available at school during Change of Preference time if students would like help reassessing 
their preferences. Please call the College on 9568 5488 to make an appointment. 
 
Available on   Friday 14 December >12noon onwards 
 
                                           Monday 17 December > 8.30am onwards 
 
                                           Tuesday 18 December > 8.30am onwards 
 
                                           Wednesday 19 December > 8.30am ï noon 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Change of Preference (COP) Period (14 ï 19 December) is an extremely important period which allows 
students to reassess their course preference list and revise their initial application in a way that increases their 
chance of receiving a first-round offer. Some students will receive better results than expected, some will receive 
exactly what they thought, and others will be disappointed. No matter what happens, students should use the 
Change of Preference period wisely.  
 
Remember it is not the end of the world if you do not receive the ATAR score you were hoping for. There are 
many different pathways to get you to where you want. A lot depends on attitude and passion. Students are 
encouraged to be proactive and seek out lots of information. The Change of Preference period is also an 
opportunity for students to include new courses which they may not have known about or considered when they 
first put their preferences in during September. 
 

Useful Hints 
 
Students should check for new and cancelled courses on www.vtac.edu.au . There may be some courses which 
have been accredited late and therefore require you to apply directly to the university ï these courses can be applied 
for in addition to your 8 courses on your Preference List.  
 
Once results have been received on 14 December start reassessing your preference list early ï do not leave it until 
the last minute. To access COP log in to VTAC user account using VTAC ID and PIN. 
 
Be realistic with your choices. If you have received an ATAR score of 65 it is unrealistic to aim for a course that has 
an ATAR requirement of 93. 
 
 

Change of Preference Information 
 

December  
 
Friday 14 December   > VCE Results and ATAR released. Change of Preference period begins 
 
Wednesday 19 December > VTAC Change of Preference period closes at noon  
 
January  
 
Wednesday 16 January  > VTAC Round 1 offers released. More offers will be released in later rounds 

 

The Change of Preference Period  
(14 ï 19 December)  

 

> 

> 

> 

http://www.vtac.edu.au/


 

é continued 
 
 
Choose only courses in which you would be prepared to accept a place. 
 
List courses in the order in which you prefer to study them. 
 
Make sure you have correct pre-requisites and met any extra requirements ï have you sat the UMAT, 
completed additional forms, attended information sessions and interviews? 
 
Always check the VTAC codes of all the preferences you are re-entering. 
 
Do NOT panic 

 
 
 
Universities and TAFE Institutions will have Change of Preference Information Sessions ï students can get first 
hand advice about courses. Students can talk to staff about course options, entry requirements, fees and costs and 
alternate entry pathways. Daily newspapers will have advertisements regarding these information sessions. 
 
 
Margaret Connolly 
Careers/VET Co-ordinator 
 
 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

> 

> 

> 

> 

> 

All Saints and All Souls Day Prayer Service 
Student Led Prayer > 7 Blue  

 

This lovely event started with 7 Blue creating 
spectacular letters spelling out ñRemember 
November the Holy Souls.ò Some students came at 
recess to hang up letters and decorate the prayer 
room.  
 
During lunch; students, teachers and the Principal 
came along and held a small prayer service for All 
Saints and All Soulôs day in the College Prayer 
Room. There were prayers and readings. After 
each prayer, we all got to write the name of 
someone who had passed away on a sticky note 
and stick it on a big heart. After this, we lit candles 
and placed them around the heart. During this 
moment, we remembered our loved ones and 
prayed that God keeps them safe in heaven. 
 
To end this gathering, we finished off with a bible 
reading and prayers; asking the saints to pray for 
us. 
 
That day was one we will keep in our hearts.  
 
Benna Shaji 
7 Blue 

 


